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DRIVE YOUR STUDEBAKER DAY 

SEPTEMBER 14, 2013 

DESTINATION:  RACEWAY BAR & GRILL 

49237 W. PAPAGO RD., SUITE 007, MARICOPA 

 
� Meet at the IKEA, I-10 and Warner Road, in the parking lot for 9:30 am 

departure to Maricopa. 
 
� The first stop will be a visit to the Dwarf 

Car Museum, 52954 W. Halfmoon Rd., 
Maricopa. Host Ernie Adams will give us a 
tour of his workshop where he builds his 
dwarf cars and displays his trophies. We 
plan to be there by 10:30 with a one hour 
visit. 

 
� Then, on to the Raceway Bar and Grill (about 7 miles) where there will 

be a Studebaker Treasure Hunt. Keep your eyes peeled for all the 
amazing items you will find on the Raceway grounds both in the front 
and in back during your hunt.  

 
� After the treasure hunt, it will be time for lunch off the menu in the back 

half of the restaurant which has been reserved for us.  
 

� There will be door prizes, a 50/50 drawing and time to take another look 
around and even play some pool. 

 
� We promise you will have a 

good time so get your Stude-
baker filled with water and gaso-
line and join your fellow chapter 
members for this annual event. 

 
� Please plan to attend even if 

you can’t drive your Studebaker. 
Join in the caravan from IKEA to 
Maricopa. Everyone is welcome. 

 

� A recovery vehicle will be following the caravan, thanks to Ken West. 
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The ECHO is the official newsletter of the Grand Canyon State Chapter, SDC and is published 11 times per year.  
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From the Editor’s Pen…..  

 

Y ou will find interspersed among the other articles 
several blurbs about the upcoming zone meet. The 

registration form, which has been available on line and at 
many events, is printed in this newsletter for your 
convenience. Please note there are two deadlines this 
month. The room block at the Holiday Inn and special rate 
of $79.00 per night, which includes a breakfast buffet, are 
good through September 20th. Then, on the 27th early 
meet registration ends. After the 27th, a late fee will apply. 
Please take time now to reserve your room and register for 
the meet.   
 Outdoor swap spaces are available for $10.00, no 
limit, for selling those extra parts you’ve accumulated over 
the years. Many people look forward to the swap meet and 
the more vendors there are the better the hunt. 
 The committee is eager to welcome guests from 
around the zone to Mesa and the Holiday Inn and we hope 
to see all of you at the meet, too. 
 Thanks to this month’s contributors - Ed Smith, 
Linda Smith and Dan Kuhl. October’s submissions are due 
September 20th. 
 See you on Drive Your Studebaker Day. 
    Chris  
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Condolences from the Chapter to ….. 
 
Ruth Henry on the passing of her husband, Frank, on 
July 28th. Frank and Ruth have been members of the 
chapter for several years and, although they did not own 
a Studebaker, Frank had a special interest in classic 
cars. A gift in his honor was sent to the Studebaker Na-
tional Museum. 
 
Karen and Pete Mensing and the Kroulik family on 
the passing of Karen’s mother, Elaine Roll, on August 
22nd. Elaine and her husband Mo were members of the 
Chapter in the past and the Mensings are the caretakers 
of the 1959 Lark they drove. 
 

Best wishes for good health to  
  

 Cheryl Monico 
 Phyllis Olson 



From the President …..  
    

T hey say that the summer is about 
over but you never hear who they are 

or where they live.  We know that summer 
is really never over.  It just changes from 
hotter to hot.  This is one reason we say, 
as a Studebaker owner and enthusiast, that We Invented 
Cool.  Taking time to gaze at, come to think of it you can’t 
just gaze at a Studebaker, it takes a long look to enjoy the 
exceptional styling.  The distinctive Bullet Nose and the 
boxy Lark don’t just receive a passing glance but they stir 
a memory.  There are many people who can recall a story 
about a Studebaker and even more who will tell you about 
one of the unique Studebaker styles.   
 Let’s remind people just how much influence 
Studebaker had and still maintains today. It is impressive 
how in 1910 there were nearly 300 American automobile 
companies in business but by 1963 only five remained with 
Studebaker being one of the survivors.   
 Studebaker led post war design with the all steel 
turret–top which was the rage for several years.  The bullet 
shape and the curved back windows of the ‘47 Champion 
made people wonder if it was coming or going but regard-
less of this fact it was a strong design influence for other 
manufactures.  As compacts crept in, Studebaker steered 
the way with the start of the Lark in 1958.  Later the intro-
duction of the Avanti and the GT or “Super” Hawk gave the 
public high speed touring cars without the demanding ef-
fort required of a true European sports car. 
 Today the Studebaker Drivers Club is surviving as 
one of the largest classic car clubs in the world. This is in 
part due to the meetings and activities organized by local 
chapters and zones throughout the world.   
 We are starting to turn up the heat on the hottest 
show in the East Valley.  We are asking owners and enthu-
siast to sail in with their cool Studebakers and heat up 
Mesa at our Pacific Southwest Zone Meet.  A good hotel, 
good food, good entertainment, great cars and the greatest 
people will all be converging for a wonderful weekend.  
Seize the moment before time passes us by. Join in the 
exuberance with new and old friends.       
 If you want to see how your car will perform don’t 
leave it in the garage.  Let’s resurrect some old memoirs 
and start building new memories of how great Studebakers 
are. Join in the international Drive Your Studebaker Day.  
There should always be a desire to learn something useful 
so we have planned for a bit of educational insight and it 
might even include a little fun and food.         
 Don’t regret the things that you’ve done, regret the 
things you didn’t do when you had the chance.  Come out 
and join us the first Saturday every month as the Grand 
Canyon State Chapter sponsors a cruise in at the Good-
year Brass Armadillo.  For just a few short hours, 8 am to 
11 am we will eat, converse and show our vintage vehi-
cles.   Browse through some history in the store but always 
remember, you cannot go back and make a brand new 
start however; you can start from now and make a brand 

new ending.  Hope to see you at all the upcoming starting 
points.      

    Ed Smith 
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CHAPTER NAME BADGE    
  

Order your Chapter name badge with pin back by con-
tacting Chris Collins at ccollinsaz@cox.net or 602-995-
5311. The price is $5.00 each. If you wish to have a 
magnet back on your badge, the price is $6.00 each. 
 Name badges are now engraved with the new 
SDC logo, unless specified otherwise.  

CHILDREN’S BIRTHDAY CORNERCHILDREN’S BIRTHDAY CORNERCHILDREN’S BIRTHDAY CORNERCHILDREN’S BIRTHDAY CORNER    

Happy Birthday to 
 

September 18 Andrea Carter 
  (daughter of Jon) 

            CELERATE!  CELERATE!  CELERATE!  CELERATE!      
        September BirthdaysSeptember BirthdaysSeptember BirthdaysSeptember Birthdays    
 3   Jean Kirkel 
 6 Steve Fein  17     Ike Quigley 
 7 Annie Kemper  19     Paul Horvath 
 7 Jan Malstrom  19     John Wiley 
 9 Chuck Collins  20     Kelly Marion 
 9 Harry Dersh  21     Scott Benson 
 10 Kolton Kroulik  22     Chuck Stanford 
 11 Albert Duble  25     Darlene Pierman 
 11 Gary Keating  26     Carmen Curtis 
 12 Norma Wamsley  26     Judy Marsh 
 13 Peggy Kisiel  28     Mike Shearhart 
 16 David Ker   30     Mary Cervini         

September AnniversariesSeptember AnniversariesSeptember AnniversariesSeptember Anniversaries    
   1 Albert & Delores Duble 
   3 Ron & Dorothy Ludolph 
   5 Don & Kathy Parkey 
   5 John & Evelyn Verrill 
   6 Jerry & Virginia Steinmetz 
   7 Scott & Barbara Grainger 
   9 Chuck & Louise Stanford 
   11 Darrel & Shirley Seher 
   15 Bob & Mary Schouten 
   17 Rosalie Torske & Guy Hammer 
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July Happenings 

July was hot but Studebakers are hotter!! 
By Linda Smith 

 

T he Grand Canyon State Chapter visited the Organ Stop Pizza on Sunday, July 14th and we had a great turn out. 
Thirty five people and six Studebakers ventured out in the Arizona heat.  Most of the Studebakers do not have air 

conditioning but we didn't let that keep us away!!  Members present were Steve & Paulette Fein, Richard & Lynn Phegley 
and one guest, Neil & Ruth Bell, Denny Lockmon, Gary & Sandie Keating, Sherry Watson, Mike, Sue & Shayna King, 

Scott & Barbara Grainger and their 4 
guests (son and family), Dennis Lynde & 
Linda Saar, Chris & Rachel Eastburn and 
Chloe & Aubrey, Bill & Peggy Eastburn, 
Michell Eastburn, John & Kim Rodhouse 
and Ed & Linda Smith.    .   
 The door prize drawing for a $10 
gas card was won by Lynn Phegley’s sis-
ter-in-law; the $20 gas card to a member 
who drove a Stude was won by Kim Rod-
house. Scott Grainger brought a stack of 
paperback books to give away and 
Shayna King won those.  We also had a 
Zone Meet T-shirt drawing and Scott 
Grainger’s grandson, Dakota, was the 
lucky winner.   
 Thanks to everybody for coming 
out and enjoying great pizza, the enter-
tainment and Studebaker friendship.   
 
 
Studebaker people are the Greatest!!  

 

~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~ 
 

 

BENEFIT CAR SHOW FOR FAMILIES OF THE 19 HOT SHOT CREW MEMBERS  
By Scott Grainger 

 

M y grandson, Dakota Grainger, and his friend Cole and I took Barbara’s ’51 Studebaker Land Cruiser, LC, to the 
benefit car show on July 27th. There was one running Studebaker when we arrived at 5:15 pm, Dennis Roeper’s 

M16 tow truck, Tow Mater. By the time we left at about 8:30 pm there was one Packard, one  good looking R series 
pickup**, one junker ’51 coupe body and a nice looking 1939 Commander (highly modified under the hood) and some-
thing close to or greater than 1,000 other cars, trucks and motorcycles.  
 Bill and Peggy Eastburn were there and they may have driven a Stude. Certainly the Corvette club(s) gets a nod 
for having a very large number of their member’s cars present. There were some awards given out, I was told, but they 
weren’t announced while I was there. If you got bored looking at cars there was a band that played some good gospel/ 
blues/folk music.  
 Dakota, Cole and I went to the Pavilions car show on the way home. By the time we arrived LC was one of a few 
cars parked in the pre ’71 section. I didn’t take any photos of the cars we saw as it was too dark. LC was the only Stude 
in attendance and she drew quite a crowd just as she did at the benefit show. We had a great time. 
 
**The good looking R series pickup belongs to Alan and Jere Tudor. Dennis Roeper reported seeing Peggy and Paul 
Stinson at the show, Peggy with her Wagonaire and Paul, his Ford street rod.  
 The Chapter board approved and sent a $50.00 donation to benefit the families of the 19 firemen lost in the wild-
lands fire near Yarnell. Bill Gilmore, one of the show organizers, reported over $6,000.00 was raised from show atten-
dees and other supporters. Thanks to the chapter members who supported this great cause. 
 
Photos of the Organ Stop Pizza get together and the benefit car show can be seen on the chapter Facebook page: 
https://www.facebook.com/pages/Studebakers-Grand-Canyon-State-Chapter/189897701040009 

Six Studebakers braved the hot 
weather - a 1951 Stakebed, 1950 
2R5, 1960 Hawk, 1954 Com-
mander, 1963 GT Hawk and Toto. 
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GRAND CANYON STATE CHAPTER  

UPCOMING EVENTS 

 
SEPTEMBER 3  ARIZONA AUTOMOBILE HOBBYIST COUNCIL MEETING, 7:00 PM AT SANDERSON FORD 
   TRUCK CENTER, 5300 NW GRAND AVE., GLENDALE. UPDATES ON TOLL ROAD ISSUE 
   AND A SPECIAL TREAT. INFO: 623-204-9172 

 
SEPTEMBER 8  CHAPTER BOARD AND ZONE MEET COMMITTEE MEETINGS. TIME / LOCATION TBA. 
   INFO: ED AT 602-290-1045 / EDCOLLECTS@COX.NET 
 
SEPTEMBER 14 INTERNATIONAL DRIVE YOUR STUDEBAKER DAY. MEET AT IKEA TO CRUISE TO  
   VISIT THE DWARF CAR MUSUEM AND THEN TO RACEWAY BAR & GRILL IN MARICOPA 
   FOR LUNCH.  SEE INFO ON COVER OR CONTACT LINDA AT LINDAGSMITH@COX.NET / 
   602-618-7691 
 
SEPTEMBER 28 FIFTH ANNUAL COOL CLASSIC CAR SHOW AT SPANISH LANDING WEST OFF HARBOR 
   DRIVE, SAN DIEGO. 8AM-4PM. $20 REGISTRATION. PEOPLE’S CHOICE JUDGING. 
   INFO: LINNEA AT 619-807-5488 OR LTLSHOBERG@COX.NET  SEE PAGE 13 OF ONLINE 
   NEWSLETTER FOR REGISTRATION FORM. 
  
OCTOBER 11-13 GCSC HOSTS PACIFIC SOUTHWEST ZONE MEET AT HOLIDAY INN, MESA. $79 RATE 
   INCLUDES BREAKFAST BUFFET. TO LEARN ABOUT OPPORTUNITIES TO VOLUNTEER 
   SEE LIST BELOW OR CONTACT ED AT 602-290-1045 OR EDCOLLECTS@COX.NET  

OCTOBER 20  ORPHAN CAR SHOW AT LOS OLIVOS PARK, PHOENIX. MORE INFO NEXT MONTH. 
 
 

NOVEMBER 17  CHAPTER MEETING/GATHERING HOSTED BY KEN & ARLENE WEST. PLANS INCLUDE 
   A TRIBUTE TO OUR VETERANS. MORE DETAILS TO FOLLOW OR CONTACT LINDA AT 
   602-618-7691 / LINDAGSMITH@COX.NET 
 
NOVEMBER 15-17 GOODGUYS SOUTHWEST NATIONALS AT WESTWORLD.  
 
DECEMBER 7  CHAPTER HOLIDAY PARTY HOSTED BY SCOTT & BARBARA GRAINGER AT THEIR 
   HOME IN MESA. MORE INFO ON PAGE 6 OR CONTACT LINDA AT 602-618-7691 
 

 

To volunteer to help on any committee/activity (security, car show parking, valve cover races, etc) contact: 
 Zone Meet Chairman:   Ed Smith  edcollects@cox.net  602-290-1045  
 
To donate chips, veggie & fruit trays, cookies, bars, soda, water, etc and to help with hospitality contact: 
 Hospitality Chairpersons:  Linda Smith &  lindagsmith@cox.net  602-618-7691 
       Kim Rodhouse krodhouse@hotmail.com 480-452-3069  
 
To volunteer to assist with concours judging contact:       
 Chief Judge:  John Rodhouse   jrodhous@hotmail.com   480-244-3763 
 
To donate an item for the silent auction and raffles contact: (Bring items you’re donating to the next event.) 
 Auction/Raffle Chairperson: Claudia Robinette clrnette@aol.com  480-464-2526 
 
To reserve swap meet spaces to sell those spare parts you’ve accumulated, contact: 
 Swap Meet Chairman Jon Carter  joncarter@cox.net  480-577-5764 

 
REGISTER FOR THE MEET AND THEN MAKE PLANS TO STAY AT THE MEET HOTEL FOR A RELAXING 
WEEKEND OF STUDEBAKER FUN: CONCOURS, SWAP MEET, TECHNICAL SEMINAR, VALVE COVER  

RACING AND BANQUET. THE MEET REGISTRATION FORM IS ON PAGE 9     
   



PSW Zone Meet - Milpitas 
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September 2013 

Sun Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat 

1 2 
 

Labor Day 

3 
AAHC Meeting 

4 
 

5 6 7 
Car show at 

Brass Armadillo 

8 9 
 

10 

 

11 
Patriot Day 

12 
 

13 14 
IDYS Day 

chapter event 

15 16 17 
 

18 19 20 
Register at hotel 

by today. 

21 

22 
Autumnal  
Equinox 

23 
 

24 25 26 27 
 

28 
 

29 30 
    Questions? 

Call Chris at 
602-995-5311 

Submitted by Linda Smith 
 
SEPTEMBER 7      CRUISE IN AT BRASS ARMADILLO 
 The Chapter is hosting an all makes vintage car 
and truck show the first Saturday of each month at the 
Goodyear Brass Armadillo, 13277 W. McDowell Road, 
from 8:00 am - 11:00 am. This will be the third month for 
the show and each month the number of cars has in-
creased. Come out and enjoy the morning at the antique 
mall with a free breakfast for all participants courtesy of 
the Brass Armadillo and a chance to find a treasure you’ve 
been wanting in the mall. 
 
SEPTEMBER 8             BOARD/ZONE MEET MEETINGS   
 Time and location TBA. 
 
OCTOBER 5      CRUISE IN AT BRASS ARMADILLO 
 8:00 am - 11:00 am with a free breakfast for all 
participants who display a vintage car or truck.  
 
NOVEMBER 17  CHAPTER MEETING 
 Plans are being finalized for a member hosted 
event at the Ken and Arlene West residence. There will be 
more details in upcoming issues of the ECHO.   
 
DECEMBER 7   HOLIDAY PARTY 
 The Chapter’s annual holiday party will held at 
Scott and Barbara Grainger’s home in Mesa.  Please plan 

on attending.   
 The meal will be a pot luck: A-L please bring a 
dessert of your choice. M-Z please bring a side dish (salad 
or vegetable) of your choice. The chapter will furnish the 
meat, rolls, drinks and table and chairs. After the meal we 
will have our annual auction, announce the 2013 Member 
of the Year  and the officers for 2014, and the 2014 Chap-
ter calendar will be available. 
 There will be plenty of parking spaces and room 
for enjoying the day and a meal with your Studebaker 
friends and their families. 

 
For more information about any of these events contact 

Linda at 602-618-7691 or lindagsmith@cox.net   

 
Keep America Beautiful, Drive a Studebaker!   

UPCOMING EVENTSUPCOMING EVENTS

Register for the zone meet by the 27th  
to avoid a late fee. 

 

CHAPTER ELECTIONS 
 

Y ou can help the Chapter by volunteering your time 
and talents as an officer or Board member in 2014. 

Nominations for the positions of president, vice-president, 
treasurer, secretary and three board members are being 
accepted and will be finalized at our October meeting. 
The ballot will be printed in the November ECHO. 
 If you have an interest in an office or board posi-
tion, please contact a current officer or the nominations  
chairman, Larry Vahe. Larry can be reached at 480-694-
3899 or 58pkhawk@cableone.net 
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 Studebaker people are the greatest and to give you a 
good example take a look at Carol Aden.  She is an ener-
getic person that is always willing to get the old Stude on 
the road and even when it is uncooperative she is there 
to lend a hand at what needs to be done.  The support 
she shows for the club is evident by the jubilant attitude 
and the fact that even when the car does not show she 
will spread the Studebaker message with her enthusiastic 
outlook and with a zone meet t-shirt proudly worn. 
   Ed Smith 
 
My Studebaker member is dedicated, 
helpful and always willing to offer some 
great ideas and is often a chauffeur to 
other members. She always has a smile 
and some great jewelry. Can you guess? 
Here’s a picture! 
 Thank you Claudia Robinette for 
being such a great board member and 
friend. 
   Linda Smith 
 
Another Chapter member who is an example of a great 
Studebaker person is Mary Powell-McConnell. Mary has 
been a long time employee of the Arizona Sonora Desert 
Museum in Tucson and with her late husband, Jim, do-
nated a Lark station wagon to the museum to use for 
educational purposes. The Lark Ark transports museum 
animals to schools and is displayed at local car shows 
and other functions to promote the museum.  
 Mary is generous in her donations to both the 
Southern Arizona and Grand Canyon State Chapters with 
items for raffles and auctions. We were the beneficiary of 
many of Mary’s creative gift baskets in 2010 for the SDC 
meet held in Glendale. 
 Watch for Mary and the Lark Ark at the Pacific 
Southwest Zone Meet in Mesa and be on the look out for 
one of her great gift baskets at the raffle table.  
   Chris Collins 
 

WELCOME NEW MEMBERS 
 

Jim and Sharon Carlin 
13205 N. Yaqui Drive 
Prescott, AZ  86305 

928-443-7484 
corneronsports@aol.com 

1948 Champion Convertible 
 

Ron and Stephanie Rasmussen 
3631 W. Cholla Street 
Phoenix, AZ  85029 

602-790-4149 
scoutrehab@gmail.com 

1953 Pickup 

Thank You …...Thank You …...Thank You …...Thank You …...    
 

I  want to thank all the members who called and sent 
cards with the passing of my wife Jan.  We were mar-

ried 54 years so I miss her every day.   
 A special thanks goes to Richard Dormois for 
arranging the memorial service for her at the Interna-
tional Meet in Colorado Springs.  Sid Rosen, Chris 
Collins, Brian Millette and Joselyn Caskey all spoke well 
of her at the service.  It was very touching and emotional 
to hear them speak.   
 Having been in SDC for 42 years we have made 
many long time friends and the support was unreal.  
Thank you again. 

    Denny Lockmon 
 
A memorial service for Jan will be held Saturday, No-
vember 9th at Lakeview United Methodist Church, 10298 
W. Thunderbird Blvd. at 10:30am. 

ZONE MEET TECHNICAL SEMINAR 
 

O ne of the most experienced Studebaker mechanics 
in the chapter will present a seminar at the Pacific 

Southwest Zone Meet on Friday, October 11th beginning 
at 4:00 pm in the hotel parking lot. 
 Scott Benson will have some tips for Avanti own-
ers that are not in the shop manual and then he will have 
a Q and A session to answer mechanical questions about 
Studebakers. If you would like to let Scott know in ad-
vance about a problem you’d like addressed, please con-
tact him at 602-568-7999. 

ZONE MEET BANQUET 
 

T he zone meet committee hopes everyone attending 
the zone meet will also attend the awards banquet 

Saturday evening. It is the culmination of a successful 
meet and where we celebrate the hard work of everyone 
who entered their Studebakers for judging.  
 For the meal, three nice entrees are offered and 
now the hotel is also offering a chicken tenders and mac 
and cheese meal for any children ages 10 years or 
younger at $15.00 per child.   
 The child’s meal is not included on the registra-
tion form and if you would like one or more of the meals, 
add the appropriate amount to the total. 
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 NOT JUST ANOTHER COOK BOOKNOT JUST ANOTHER COOK BOOKNOT JUST ANOTHER COOK BOOKNOT JUST ANOTHER COOK BOOK    
By Dan Kuhl 

 

T his cook book was originally written in 1989 and has 
been reprinted twice since then. The book’s recipes 

are separated by region in the United States, with a sepa-
rate section for international recipes. 
 The name of the book is Manifold Destiny written 
by Chris Maynard and Bill Scheller.  The book title is a 
spoof on “Manifest Destiny”, a belief from the 19th Century 
that American settlers had the right to expand across the 
continent.    The premise or foundation for this book is that 
meals can be prepared by cooking them on the exhaust 
manifold of your Studebaker, or for that matter any car 
manifold, while driving to your destination. 
 To activate your taste buds, some of the recipes 
for our region include the Ford F-150 Texas Wieners, 
Poached Fish Pontiac, Donner Pass Red Flannel Hash, 
and Smart Car Salmon for Dummies.  Most of the recipes 
in the book require home preparation. Cooking instructions 
are another story. Instead of temperature and cooking 
time, the cooking process is determined according to dis-
tance driven, usually from 30-80 miles. 
 This idea of cooking on your car’s manifold started 
back in the days before McDonalds or Taco Bell, when 
people had little money to stop at a roadside café.  Be-
cause there were many Model T Fords on the road then, 
this form of gourmet delight is associated with them today.  
Frank’s “T” Parts, Ltd. offers a cooking oven that will 
mount right onto the exhaust manifold of a Model T. There 
is one made to fit the manifold on a Model A Ford as well.  
Someone with a little Yankee ingenuity might be able to 
get one of these cookers to fit a Champion or Commander 
six. 
 With all this talking about food, I think I will wrap a 
couple hot dogs in aluminum foil, throw them on my truck’s 
engine, and head for the car show at 67th and Bell.  I can 
only hope that the distance is long enough to prepare the 
dogs to my liking.  Well done, of course. 
 

Hot Dog Surprise  
(for trips longer than to the local car show) 

Distance: 40 miles 
 
10 hot dogs 
American cheese (or boutique-brand Wisconsin cheddar, 
 if you have an expensive car), sliced into hot dog-
 length fingers 
10 slices bacon 
 At home or on the road, cut a deep slit in each 
weiner and stuff with fingers of cheese. 
Then wrap on the diagonal, like an old 
bias-ply tire, with the bacon. Seal indi-
vidually in foil. 
 These are great for stuffing into 
those odd places on the engine where 
you can’t fit a turkey or a suckling pig. Cook about 45 min-
utes, or until cheese is melted and bacon is somewhat 
crisp. 

ZONE MEET NOTES 
 

O ur Pacific Southwest Zone is comprised of the states 
of Arizona, California, Hawaii, Nevada and Utah. 

When a zone meet is held, Studebakers will be driven or 
trailered from all over the zone and everyone attending 
can enjoy viewing many fine vehicles. We hope your 
Studebaker will be among them, whether for display or to 
be judged. If you have not registered for the meet please 
do so as soon as possible to help the meet committee in 
its planning and to insure we have a good turnout of 
Studebakers.  
 The meet committee also counts on the members 
to help in any way they can to make the meet a great 
event for everyone. Here are some ways you can assist - 

 

� HOSPITALITY DONATIONS: Chips, snack mixes, 
pretzels, popcorn, cheese and crackers, fruit or vege-
table plates, cookies, bars, water and soda are all 
needed and welcome. Breakfast items for Saturday 
morning would also be appreciated. Please take your 
donation to the hotel either Friday afternoon or early 
Saturday morning. Contact Linda Smith at  602-290-
1045 to let her know what you are bringing.  

� SILENT AUCTION AND RAFFLE ITEMS: Donations 
have been committed for the silent auction and the 
raffle but more are needed. Contact Claudia 
Robinette at 480-464-2526 about a donation. 

� CONCOURS JUDGES: If you can determine the 
cleanliness and condition of a vehicle, you can help 
judge. Others will determine authenticity. If you have 
an interest in SDC judging, contact John Rodhouse at  
480-244-3763 to volunteer your services.  

� GOODY BAG ITEMS:  Sherry Watson will be filling 
goody bags and needs a few more items. If you can 
solicit car related or other goodies in the range of 50-
100 items, please contact her at 480-710-4493. You 
can bring anything you have to the September event. 

 

There is more contact information on page 5. 
 

 

VALVE COVER RACES AT ZONE MEET 
 

T here’s still time to make and bring a racer to the meet 
using a Studebaker valve cover. Here are the rules: 

 

1. Must be a Studebaker valve cover. 
2. Total weight cannot exceed 10 pounds. There will be 
an official scale. 
3. Total length must not exceed 10% over stock length 
of original valve cover. 
4. Dimensions may be no longer than 12” high or 12” 
wide. 
5. No sharp edges or sharp protrusions on the racer. 
6. Must be gravity powered. Absolutely no other power 
source allowed. 

 There will be practice on Friday evening, the 11th 
in the hotel parking lot and races will be held Saturday 
afternoon, also in the parking lot. 



 

 

  
 
 
  

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
             

 

PACIFIC SOUTHWEST ZONE MEET 
OCTOBER 11-13, 2013 

HOSTED BY GRAND CANYON STATE CHAPTER, SDC 
 

HEADQUARTERS HOTEL 
 HOLIDAY INN 

1600 South Country Club Drive 
Mesa, AZ  85210 

 

Rate: $79.00 + Tax  Single/Double until 9/20/13 
Phone: 480-964-7000 or 1-800-315-2621 

Mention Studebaker Club  
 

MEET SCHEDULE 
 Friday   Registration, Hospitality, Seminar, Valve Cover Races, Social 
 Saturday  Registration, Hospitality, Swap Meet, Concours, Banquet 
 Sunday  Farewells, Tour 
 

REGISTRATION (Please print)     confirmation requested by e-mail ? ______ or Mail?  ______ 
 
Last Name ________________________________________ First Name _________________________________________ 
 
Spouse / Guest Full Name  ____________________________________________________________________________ 
 
Mailing Address _______________________________________________________________________________________ 
 
Phone _________________________________ E-Mail _________________________________________________________  
 
Chapter Name _______________________________________________ SDC/AOAI/ASC # _____________________ 
 
General Registration Per Family ………………………………………………………………….. $ 20.00 
 
Late Fee (after 9-27-13):  $10.00 ……………………………………………………………………. $ __________________ 
 
Concours Registration:  Judging will be according to SDC divisions and point system.  
Divisions may be combined. 
 
 Car #1 Mk/Mod/Yr________________________________________ $10.00 $ __________________  
 Car # 2 Mk/Mod/Yr _______________________________________ $10.00 $ __________________ 
 
 Display Only #1  Mk/Mod/Yr _____________________________  No charge 
  
 Display Only #2  Mk/Mod/Yr _____________________________ No charge 
 
Swap Meet, Outdoors Only. $10.00, no limit.  If tables are needed,  
contact Jon Carter at 480-577-5764.  # of 10 X 20 spaces needed  __________ $ __________________ 
 
Car Corral: _______ x  $10 each        $ __________________ 
 
Awards Banquet:  Chicken _____ Salmon ______ Vegetarian _____  $35.00 each $ __________________ 
 
T-Shirts:  Med _____ Lge _____  XL _____ x $15.00 + XXL _____ XXXL _____ x $17.00 $ __________________ 
 
Award Sponsorship _____ x $20.00 ………………………………………………………………... $ __________________ 
 
       Total …………………………………….. $ __________________   

 
 

Make checks payable to GCSC, SDC and mail with registration form to 
Chris Collins • 2410 W. Freeway Lane • Phoenix, AZ  85021-4135   

Have Questions?  602-995-5311 or ccollinsaz@cox.net  
Visit http://www.grandcanyonsdc.com 

October 11-13 
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14211 W. Windrose Dr, Surprise, AZ  85379 

Studebaker Parts 

 
Parts for your restoration project or daily driver. 

 
 Chuck & Chris Collins 
 2410 W. Freeway Lane 
 Phoenix, AZ  85021 

 

 602-995-5311 
 

E-mail: Chuck@StudebakerParts.Com 
Visit our online store at http://www.studebakerparts.com 

12/13 

3/14 

12/13 

11/13 

Masonry Repair 

Buddy Wright  

12/13 

480-577-5764 

Junkyard Jonny LLC 

Scan the 
code with 
your smart 
phone.  

Mechanical Restorations 

Former Avanti Motor Co. Technician 

Wittman, Arizona  4/14 

12/13 

623-388-2582�

02/14 

Stitch n’ Art, LLCStitch n’ Art, LLCStitch n’ Art, LLC   
Custom Embroidery Custom Embroidery Custom Embroidery    

GCSC and SDC logo’d shirts, caps, bags, etc 
    

Judy HaverstickJudy HaverstickJudy HaverstickJudy Haverstick    

(602) 513(602) 513(602) 513(602) 513----0628 0628 0628 0628     

jmhaverstick@hotmail.comjmhaverstick@hotmail.comjmhaverstick@hotmail.comjmhaverstick@hotmail.com    GCSC 

2/14 

   40 Years Experience in  

   Studebaker, Avanti and Packard 

 

          Scott Benson 

        Gilbert, Arizona 

  

         602-568-7999 

 

            Service    Repairs    Full RestorationsService    Repairs    Full RestorationsService    Repairs    Full RestorationsService    Repairs    Full Restorations

4/14 



STUDEBAKERS FOR  SALE 
 

1963 Lark Daytona convertible. All 
original. In the family since new. AT, 
259 w/ 2bbl carb, duel exhaust. Has 
oversized radiator w/ 6 blade fan. 
40,100 miles. $25,000 OBO  Ron 
623-214-6732 / rondot83@gmail.com 
_____________________________________ 
 

1964 GT Hawk R1, auto, lite blue w/ 
partial vinyl top. Driver. In Chandler. 
Larry Walker 480-802-3724 (2) 
_____________________________________ 
 

1988 Avanti 2dr, 50,000 miles, 
needs paint. In Payson. Contact 
Larry Walker at 480-390-2701 (2) 
_____________________________________ 
 

1940 Commander 2dr cruising 
sedan, 226cid, OD, hill holder.  My 
honey and I drove this car all over 
Phoenix and the Southwest for over 
30 years and 60,000 miles, 50K in 3 
years.  Recent upgrades include total 
brake rebuild with SS liners, new 
bearings and seals, balanced front 
drums; king pin rebuild; frame 
checked by shop; engine rebuild: 
.030 over, .010-.010 crank, Total 
Seal rings, ported and relieved, cam, 
9 to 1 head, Mallory electronic dist. 
and coil, totally dynamically balanced 
including flywheel and clutch. Will 
turn 4,000 all day.  Body is very 
sound but needs minor work and 
paint.  Car is well behaved. Needs 
TLC but is a kick to drive any where, 
any time.  Will train new owner in 
care and feeding.  $7,500  Carl   
623-979-5566      (1) 
_____________________________________ 
 

1940 Commander Business Coupe 
(Not many left.)  Body, doors, deck 
lid, running boards, hood sides,  front 
and rear fenders and nose piece, no 
hood. Body has no dents and rust 
only on and under deck lid.  Original 
paint and primer, aged. Frame has 
no suspension and front cross 
member is gone. I do have a '39 
President hood and nose piece, 
which will fit, but no hood sides or 

running boards to match. I also have 
a '79 Firebird front suspension, 
narrowed 2" and that rear axle with 
springs. 116" wheelbase as a 
Commander 121" as a President.  
This car has a gorgeous shape, 
better than Zephyr and will look great 
when done! Bring your trailer and 
some extra help (my back is gone).    
It will have to be carried from the 
back to out front.  $3000   Carl   
623-979-5566      (1) 
_____________________________________ 

 

STUDEBAKER 
PARTS FOR SALE 

 

Rolling chassis for 1950 Champion  
SLC, on tires, includes 6 cyl engine 
w/AT and front end. No steering. 
$500.  David Ker  623-386-8407 or 
623-521-1757   (3) 
_____________________________________ 
 

‘37 President, parting out good, 
rust-free sheet metal, rust free 
doors, also  radio, OD Trans, Engine 
Parts, and much more. Parting out 
‘53 3/4 ton C-Cab truck. ‘37 Dictator 
engine $200. ‘38 Commander sedan 
parting out. Many other ‘37 &’38 
Dictator & Commander parts. ‘41 
Commander Sedan trunk lid, good 
condition, $50. 2R5 truck Champ 6 
bell housing $40. ‘51 Commander left 
front door $45. ‘51 Commander right 
rear door $45. ‘53 Coupe Rear 
bumper $50. ‘53-’55 Sedan trunk lid 
$50. ‘55 Left Hardtop door. $75. ‘57-
61 Hawk fiberglass dash $50. ‘57-’64 
one ton front truck bumper, painted, 
excellent condition, $100. ‘59-’60 
Lark or ‘60-’64 Champ truck hood 
$50. ‘59-’60 Lark trunk lid, $35, good 
condition. ‘53 8ft bed, good condition, 
no fenders $200. ‘60-64 Champ 
Truck Doors $50. ea. ‘62 Lark Station 
Wagon upper tailgate $50. ‘62 GT 
Hawk rear Valance that is between 
bumper and body $40. ‘62-64 GT 
Hawk doors, rust free $50 each 
‘62 Lark rear quarters $100 for both 
or $60 each no rust. ‘63 Lark 4 door 
front doors $50 Ea, ‘63 Lark rear 

doors for Wagonair or 4dr sedan $35 
ea. ‘63 Lark right door for 2 door 
sedan $50. V8 Heads, Blocks and 
Cranks 259 & 289. All Large Items 
for pick up only. If you don’t see what 
you need here, call me Jerry Kaiser, 
studeblu@gmail.com or 520-979-
0065   (3) 
_____________________________________ 
 

2 Studebaker pickup bed trailers, 
both from R-series pickups. One has 
pickup bed, tailgate, and fenders in 
good shape mounted on generic 
axles and frame with no title. The 
other includes complete pickup bed, 
tailgate, fenders, truck rear axle, and 
springs and has a title, but in rougher 
condition.  Please call or e-mail for 
pictures and description of both. 
$500 each OBO. Jon Carter 480-577
-5764 or joncarter@cox.net (1) 
_____________________________________ 

 

STUDEBAKER MISC  
FOR SALE 

 

Studebaker Books: ‘59-’64 Shop 
Manual $20 (cover is well used, all 
there)  ‘59-’64 Chassis Parts Manual 
$15.  ‘59-’64 Body Parts Manual $10 
Avanti Chassis Parts Catalog $15 
Truck Parts Catalog 7E-8E $15 
Truck Shop Manual 2E-8E $20 
Jerry Kaiser  studeblu@gmail.com  
or 520-979-0065  (3) 
_____________________________________ 

 

STUDEBAKERS OR PARTS 
WANTED  

 

One or two straight wheels for our 
1937 Dictator. Thanks.  Fred Gooch 
520-883-7418   (0) 
_____________________________________ 
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FOR SALE  -  STUDEBAKER CARS, TRUCKS AND PARTS  -  WANTED 

TO PLACE OR CANCEL AN AD:    Please contact Chuck Collins by phone at 602-995-5311 
or e-mail ccollinsaz@cox.net or write 2410 W. Freeway Lane, Phoenix, AZ  8502l-4135.   

Ads for members are free.  Business card ads are $25 per year.  Ads not updated every 4 issues will be dropped. 

 

—STANHOPE-CHAMPION-LARK-TRANSTAR-DICTATOR-GARFORD-CRUISER-CHALLENGER-BIG SIX-STARLIGHT-GOLDEN HAWK—    
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The ECHO 
Newsletter of the Grand Canyon State Chapter, SDC 

P.O. Box 37464    
Phoenix, AZ  85069-7464     
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GRAND CANYON STATE CHAPTER 
STUDEBAKER DRIVERS CLUB 
MEMBERSHIP APPLICATION 

 

All memberships are for one year beginning on January 1. 
Chapter dues are  
______$18.00 yr to receive the newsletter by mail or 
______$15.00 yr to receive the newsletter electronically 
 If joining during the year, dues are prorated at 
 $1.50 per month.  
Your dues include eleven issues of the award winning 
ECHO, a Chapter roster, membership in the Arizona 
Automobile Hobbyist Council and the best club activities 
throughout the year. 
 
Membership in the Studebaker Drivers Club, Inc. is 
compulsory to be a member of the Grand Canyon State 
Chapter of SDC, Inc.  If you are not a member of SDC, 
add the following to your chapter dues which the 
treasurer will remit for you - $31.00 yr, includes Turning 
Wheels magazine or $24.00 for new members, first year 
only, includes Turning Wheels magazine or $10.00 for 
membership without the magazine.  
 
Any questions can be directed to the address below or 
to Chris Collins at 602-995-5311 or ccollinsaz@cox.net  
Please make check payable to the Grand Canyon State 
Chapter, SDC and send with this form to: GCSC, P. O. 
Box  37464  Phoenix, AZ  85069-7464. 
 

 
Name _____________________Spouse ___________ 
 
Address  ____________________________________ 
 
City ________________________________________ 
 
State ________________Zip ____________________ 
 
Telephone # _________________________________ 
 
Cell #  ______________________________________ 
 
E-mail address________________________________ 
 
SDC Membership # (Required)  ___________________ 
Expiration date _____________________ 
(May be found on your SDC membership card.) 
 

# of Children under 18 years of age ______________ 
(List name(s) and birthday(s) on back.) 
 

Birthday (Month & Day) Self _____________________ 
Spouse _____________Anniversary ______________ 

 

Studebakers You Own: _________________________ 
 
_____________________   ______________________ 
 

New Member? _____ Referred by ———————
_____________________________________________

 

Visit the Chapter web site at  
http://www.grandcanyonsdc.com  

for the online newsletter.  

Scan the QR code with your smart phone to 
visit the chapter web site. Need a scanner? 
Search for “QR Scanner” in your app store. 

Visit the chapter on Facebook at 
Studebakers Grand Canyon State Chapter 

SEPTEMBER REMINDER 
 
14 Drive Your Studebaker Day 

See cover for details. 

October 11-13 




